

SUSTAINABLE INVESTING HIGHLIGHTS

MAY 2021



2021 Climate Summit: World Leaders Renew Commitment to Addressing Climate Change

In commemoration of Earth Day, the United States government hosted 40 world leaders to renew their commitment to the fight against climate change. Climate change remains a global challenge that needs to be addressed through resource mobilization and a new commitment to the Paris agreement to keep the global temperature rise below 2 degrees Celsius. Key takeaways from the 2021 Climate Summit, organized by the White House, include the United States' pledge to cut emissions by 50%-52% from 2005 levels by 2030, as well as China, Russia, and India recommitting to reducing their carbon emission by half.

In announcing the pledge, President Biden stated, "This is the decade we must make decisions that will avoid the worst consequences of the climate crisis [...], we have to move quickly to meet these challenges. The steps our countries take between now and Glasgow will set the world up for success to protect livelihoods worldwide and keep global warming at a maximum of 1.5 degrees Celsius. We must get on the path now to do that."2

Chinese President Xi Jinping "repeated the country's previous commitments and emphasized green development and multilateralism to reduce global emissions." On the other hand, Prime Minister Modi "didn't provide a new target but reconfirmed the country's vow to install 450 gigawatts of renewable energy by 2030. Modi also announced an India-U.S. Climate and Clean Energy Agenda Partnership for 2030. India is the world's third-largest emitter behind China and the U.S."4

German Chancellor Angela Merkle also renewed Germany's commitment to addressing global climate change. According to Chancellor Merkle, it was a welcome sight "to see that the United States is back, is back to work together with us in climate politics [...], because there can be no doubt about the world needing your contribution if we want to fulfill our ambitious goals."5



A Surprising Snack for Cows Could Provide Massive Climate Benefits

Scientists may have found a new weapon in the battle against climate change: seaweed. Methane, a powerful greenhouse gas, is emitted by the planet's 1.5 billion cows, mainly through burping. In lab tests and field trials, scientists found that adding just 0.2% of a particular seaweed – specifically, Asparagopsis taxiformis and Asparagopsis armata – effectively eliminated methane emissions. In addition, growing seaweed for the feed supplement could recapture carbon emissions and reduce ocean acidification.⁶

The potential implications of these findings are enormous. Livestock accounts for approximately 15% of global greenhouse gas emissions, with almost 40% of that linked to methane produced by the digestive process. In tests, the red seaweed is freeze-dried, powdered, and sprinkled on feed as a garnish. The seaweed naturally produces and stores bromoform, an organic compound that blocks carbon and hydrogen atoms from forming methane in the cow's stomach.8

Several companies have been working to commercialize the seaweed. Currently, it is a challenge for these companies to produce the seaweed at scale and offer it to farmers so that it increases their bottom line. 10 Tests also showed more efficient growth of cows and increased milk production, which would enable farmers to use less feed and save money.¹¹



Archegos Fiasco and Corporate Governance

The recent Archegos fiasco is an important reminder as to why investors, whether big or small, need to pay close attention to the "G" in environmental, social, and governance ("ESG").¹² The fiasco also exemplifies how companies' profits can be adversely impacted by violating the norms of good governance and the consequences. ¹³ Archegos Capital Management was not well-known to Main Street until it was reported that the family office had incurred significant losses tied to heavy "concentrated positions in companies and held some positions in a mix of stock and swaps. Swaps are a common arrangement in which a trader gets access to the returns generated by a portfolio of shares or other assets in exchange for a fee."14

The total bill for the collapse of Archegos Capital hit approximately \$10 billion. Nomura, Credit Suisse Group AG, UBS, and Morgan Stanley suffered massive losses as a result of the Archegos fiasco. ¹⁵ According to Bloomberg, "The Japanese bank [Nomura] booked about 245.7 billion yen (\$2.3 billion) of losses in the three months ended March 31, driving the bank to its biggest quarterly loss since 2009, and will take another hit of about 62 billion yen this fiscal year. UBS Group AG, which hadn't previously signaled any Archegos impact, said it sees a combined hit of about \$861 million through the second quarter. The two banks are among the biggest losers from the debacle at Archegos, which collapsed when the firm built up highly leveraged positions on stocks and could not meet banks' margin calls. Nomura is the second-most impacted lender after Credit Suisse Group AG reported a combined loss of about \$5.5 billion. UBS lies in the fourth position, just behind Morgan Stanley, which also surprised investors and analysts with a \$911 million." 16

The Archegos fiasco is not the first corporate governance controversy involving an investment bank or advisor. Banks have been stung before from aggressive loans to their most extravagant customers. Last year, Luckin Coffee Inc. Director, Lu Zhengyao, defaulted on \$518 million of loans when the pandemic selloff prompted lenders to require their customers to provide more collateral to back their obligations.¹⁷



Barclays Bank No Longer to Lead Bond Deal for Private Prisons

Barclays Plc pulled out as the lead financier of a metropolitan bond deal set to construct jails for CoreCivic Inc. 18 After analysis, the bank was shown to be backtracking on a promise to not provide financing to benefit for-profit prison organizations.¹⁹

The bank's lead part in the arrangement drew debate since it gave the impression of conflicting with Barclays' declaration two years prior that it would not provide new financing to private jail organizations, whose model of benefitting from imprisonment has drawn scrutiny for quite a long time. Several banks, including Bank of America Corp., JPMorgan Chase and Co., and Wells Fargo and Co., said at the time that they were avoiding the business.²⁰

Barclays' extremely late choice to leave the arrangement was odd but may have reflected pressure from groups such as the American Sustainable Business Council, which terminated Barclay's membership in the organization due to its work on the deal.²¹ Barclays noted that "We have advised our client that we are no longer participating in the transaction intended to provide financing for correctional facilities in the State of Alabama." 22



About the SDGs, Targets, and Indicators

The SDGs

The 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development, adopted by all United Nations Member States in 2015, provides a shared blueprint for peace and prosperity for people and the planet, now and into the future. At its heart are the 17 Sustainable Development Goals ("SDGs"), which are an urgent call for action by all countries - developed and developing - in a global partnership. They recognize that ending poverty and other deprivations must go together with strategies that improve health and education, reduce inequality, and spur economic growth – all while tackling climate change and working to preserve our oceans and forests.²³

Targets

The SDGs targets are set to be achieved by 2030. There are approximately 169 targets covering a broad range of sustainable development issues.²⁴

Indicators

The SDGs indicators are used to measure progress made by the United Nations member states towards the achievement of SDGs targets. There are approximately 232 indicators set by the United Nations to measure SDGs progress.²⁵



Citations

- ¹ Timothy Gardner. "Pledges from U.S. climate summit to ease warming, more needed -analysis." Reuters. May 4, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.reuters.com/business/environment/pledges-us-climate-summit-ease-warming-more-needed-analysis-2021-05-04/
- ² The White House. "Remarks by President Biden at the Virtual Leaders Summit on Climate Opening Session." The White House. April 22, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.whitehouse.gov/briefing-room/speeches-remarks/2021/04/22/remarks-by-president-biden-at-the-virtual-
- ³ Emma Newburger. "Biden pledges to slash greenhouse gas emissions in half by 2030." CNBC. April 22, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.cnbc.com/2021/04/22/biden-pledges-to-slash-greenhouse-gas-emissions-in-half-by-2030.html https://www.cnbc.com/2021/04/22/biden-pledges-to-slash-greenhouse-gas-emissions-in-half-by-2030.html
- ⁴ Emma Newburger. "Here's what countries pledged on climate change at Biden's global summit." MSN. April 22, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/world/heres-what-countries-pledged-on-climate-change-at-bidens-global-summit/ar-BB1fWsur
- ⁵ Ellen Knickmeyer, Matthew Daly, and Christina Larson. "World leaders pledge climate cooperation despite other rifts." Associate Press. April 22, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://apnews.com/article/joe-biden-climate-summit-2021-d27b869add251860acc82f58e2750fd7
- ⁶ Tatiana Schlossberg. "An unusual snack for cows, a powerful fix for climate." Washington Post. November 27, 2020. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.washingtonpost.com/climate-solutions/2020/11/27/climate-solutions-seaweed-methane/?itid=mr_climate%20&%20environment_5 ⁷ Id.
- ⁸ Id.
- ⁹ Id.
- ¹⁰ Id.
- 11 Id.
- ¹² Charles Riley. "Wall Street's losses on Archegos just topped \$10 billion." CNN Business. April 27, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.cnn.com/2021/04/27/investing/ubs-nomura-archegos/index.html
- ¹³ Id.
- 14 Maureen Farrell, Margot Patrick, and Juliet Chung. "Goldman, Morgan Stanley Limit Losses With Fast Sale of Archegos Assets." Wall Street Journal. March 30, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.wsj.com/articles/goldman-morgan-limit-losses-with-fast-sale-of-archegos-assets-
- 15 Erik Schatzker, Sridhar Natarajan, and Katherine Burton. "Bill Hwang Had \$20 Billion, Then Lost It All in Two Days." Bloomberg. April 8, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.bloomberg.com/news/features/2021-04-08/how-bill-hwang-of-archegos-capital-lost-20-billion-in-two-days
- ¹⁶ Marion Halftermeyer. "Nomura, UBS Take Global Banks' Archegos Hit to Over \$10 Billion." Bloomberg. April 27, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-04-27/nomura-ubs-take-global-banks-archegos-hit-to-over-10-billion
- ¹⁷ Venus Feng. "Archegos Fiasco Is Latest Reminder Super-Rich Love Leverage." Bloomberg. March 30, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-03-30/archegos-fiasco-is-latest-reminder-how-superrich-love-leverage



Citations

- ¹⁸ Morgan Simon. "Toxic Alabama Private Prison Deal Falling Apart With Barclays Exit." Forbes. April 21, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.forbes.com/sites/morgansimon/2021/04/21/toxic-alabama-private-prison-deal-falling-apart-with-barclays-exit/?sh=55df86752f07
- ²⁰ Mike Cason. "Gov. Kay Ivey disappointed as underwriters pull out of Alabama prison deal." Al.Com. April 19, 2021. Accessed May 2021. https://www.al.com/news/2021/04/gov-kay-ivey-disappointed-as-underwriters-pull-out-of-alabama-prison-deal.html
- ²¹ Ross Kerber and Karen Pierog. "CoreCivic to move ahead on Alabama prison bonds after losing underwriters." Reuters. April 19, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://www.reuters.com/world/us/corecivic-move-ahead-alabama-prison-bonds-after-losing-underwriters-2021-04-20/
- ²² Danielle Moran and Amanda Albright. "Barclays Drops Prison Bond Deal at Last Minute After Furor." Bloomberg. April 19, 2021. Accessed May 14, 2021.
- ²³ United Nations Statistics Division. "SDG Indicators: Global indicator framework for the Sustainable Development Goals and targets of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development." N.d. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://unstats.un.org/sdgs/indicators/indicators-list ²⁴ Id.
- ²⁵ U.S. National Statistics for the U.N. Sustainable Development Goals. "SDG Targets and Indicators." U.S. National Statistics for the U.N. Sustainable Development Goals. N.d. Accessed May 14, 2021. https://sdg.data.gov/



Disclosures

The information provided in this commentary is intended to be educational in nature and not advice relative to any investment or portfolio offered through Pathstone. The views expressed in this commentary reflect the opinion of the author based on data available as of the date this commentary was written and is subject to change without notice. This commentary is not a complete analysis of any sector, industry or security. Individual investors should consult with their financial advisor before implementing changes in their portfolio based on opinions expressed. The information provided in this commentary is not a solicitation for the investment management services of Pathstone. The graphs and tables included herein have been provided by commercial databases and, while we believe the information to be reliable, we assume no responsibility for any error or omission. The recipients of this communication assume all risks in relying on the information set forth herein. Past performance of any investment, industry, asset class or investment strategy is no guarantee of future performance.